
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 2, 2023 

 

 

 

Brandon Metzler 

Clerk of the Legislature 

Room 2028, State Capitol 

P.O. Box 94604 

Lincoln, NE  68509-4604 

 

RE: 2022 DHHS Report of the Recommendation for Credentialing of Facilities Not Previously 

Regulated 

 

Dear Mr. Metzler: 

 

The Department of Health and Human Services, Division of Public Health, is required by Neb. Rev. Stat. 

§71-8313 to review the regulation or proposed regulation of categories of facilities and list any 

recommendations for credentialing categories of facilities not previously regulated and changes in the 

statutes governing the credentialing of categories of facilities on or before November 1 of each year.   

 

For 2022, the Division of Public Health has no recommendations for credentialing facilities not previously 

regulated.   

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Charity Menefee, Director 

Division of Public Health 

Nebraska Department of Health and Human Services 
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